0

MOUNT AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB - Minutes of General Meeting - 10-8-81

The October meeting of Mount Airy Clay Breakers was held at the home of Mrs. John Lynn on Rosaryville Road. Mrs. Roy Williams, President, called the meeting to order and welcomed nine members and two guests, with a special welcome-back to Jan Munsee, a charter member who has been in Italy for two years.

The minutes of the September meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance on hand of \$ 325.43.

Jimmy Nell Finley, delegate to the Federation, reported on the September Federation meeting held at the Arboretum, and gave dates and details of coming events of interest to the members.

NEW BUSINESS: Volunteers for staffing the gift shop in the Activity Center are needed. Names were taken for staffing for October and November.

Mrs. Martyn Miller, president of NCA Federation, has asked for someone from our club to be the official representative of the Federation for CCCC, Citizens Concerned for a Cleaner County. Mrs. James Shreve will be the representative on this board.

Hostesses are needed for the Christmas Greens Show. Jimmy Nell Finley, Ann Williams, Ann DeBoeser, Margaret Hicks and Peggy Martin will go on Thursday from 9 - 11:30 A. M.; Vivian Lynn on Saturday and Janet Shreve on Sunday.

Motion was made and carried that we make a contribution of \$ 25.00 to Nassawanga Creek Project on the Eastern Shore of Maryland.

Pecans have been ordered and will be shipped after the first of November.

Mrs. Marjorie Cassell of the Old Dominion Chrysanthemum Society gave a slide lecture on the culture of mums, the varieties available for this area and the care of them. She brought some specimens for us to see and invited us to join the society.

Earlean Rawe gave the members a homemakers' cookbook. A raffle was held to increase the treasury. Vivian Lynn served delicious refreshments in her lovely dining room, where she had a lovely fall arrangement.

Meeting adjourned.